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Nampa First United Methodist Church 

It's Charge Conference season once again.  That means something for 

those of you who have been in the United Methodist Church for a while.  

It means nothing for the rest of you.  Charge Conference season used 

to mean that I would live out of my suitcase for about 10 weeks as I 

traveled all over Eastern Oregon from church to church presiding over 

all these meetings.  Now it just means getting all the forms ready.  

There is a lot of paperwork required for this annual meeting of our 

church. 
 

Back in the 1960's, Eugene Peterson (best known for The Message) had 

a lot of paperwork to fill out for his new church start in suburban      

Baltimore.  One day he asked himself a question.  "Does anyone really 

read this?"  He decided to find out.  He started making up stuff in the 

"personal and theological reflections" he was required to submit each 

month.  He started with this: 
 

I seem to find myself in a long slow slide into depression.  I have     

trouble sleeping.  I cannot pray.  I am getting my work done, but it's 

done with no spirit.  No zest.  I am questioning whether I should even 

be a pastor.  Can you recommend a counselor? 
 

There was no response.  None.   So next month he decided to up the 

ante: 
 

I have developed a drinking problem.  This became evident one Sunday 

in worship.  Everyone was very understanding, but a lay person had to 

finish my sermon.  I think I need treatment.  How should I go about 

getting it?  Are any funds available? 
 

Again, his plea for help was completely ignored.  This made him braver 

still: 
 

I am having an affair.  It started innocently enough as I was counseling 

a woman who was in an abusive marriage, but something happened 

along the way.  We didn't exactly end up in bed.  It was one of the 

church pews. We were discovered when the ladies walked in to arrange 

the flowers for Sunday morning.  I thought my ministry was over, but it 

turned out that in this community swingers are very much admired.  

Attendance at church doubled the following Sunday. 
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Pastor’s Pen                 “Does Anyone Really Read This?”        WHAT’S  

HAPPENING 

Sunny Ridge Luncheon 
Tuesday, October 7 

 
Women’s Retreat 

October 10-12 
 

Foot Clinic 
Saturday, October 11 

 
UM Men’s Breakfast 
Tuesday, October 14 

 
Classics Luncheon 
Thursday, October 16 

 
Women’s Book Group 

Saturday, October 18 
 

Laity Sunday 
October 19 

 
Trunk or Treat! 

Saturday, October 25 
 

Bazaar set-up 
Friday, October 31 

 
BAZAAR 

Saturday, November 1 



 October 5  “The Story of the Church:  Evangelism”  Acts 17:22-34 

 October 12  “The Story of the Church:  Another Beginning” Acts 21:7-15, 27-36 

 October 19  Laity Sunday. Speaker, Richard Pimentel 

    “When the Devil Quotes Scripture”   Matthew 4:1-11 

 October 26  “The Scripture No One Touches”   Acts 4:32-5:11 

This was getting to be too much fun!  Eugene Peterson and his wife, Jan started collaborating on these 

ever more extravagant fictions.  They would laugh so hard it hurt. 
 

I want you to know that I am making some changes in our worship.  Our services have been pretty dull.  

I was reading a scholarly paper on a mushroom cult in Palestine in the first century that Jesus may have 

been involved with.  I thought it was worth a try.  One of our college kids was going to Mexico for spring 

break so I arranged for him to bring back some psychedelic mushrooms.  We introduced this at our next 

communion celebration.  Jan baked them into the communion bread.  It was the most terrific experience 

anybody had ever had in worship.  Absolutely dazzling.  But I don't want to do anything that is in violation 

of our church constitution.  I can't find anything in our Book of Order on this.  Please advise on whether I 

am permitted to proceed along these lines. 
 

This went on for months.  None of his supervisors said a word about any of this.  After three years, he 

was released from supervision.  All that was left was for him to travel to New York City and meet in    

person with the people who had been receiving these monthly epistles. 
 

It was two men and a woman.  They were very complimentery.  The statistics of his growing church were 

most encouraging.  He was obviously doing a great job.  They asked if he had anything to say. 
 

He had one question.  "Have you been reading the letters I've been sending you?" 
 

"Oh yes.  We take everything you send us very seriously." 
 

He pulled out his copies and laid them on the table.  "You read these?" 
 

They read them.  They were not amused. 
 

Come to think of it, I wonder if anyone has read all this.  If so, I certainly hope they read more than just 

the words in italics. 

October Sermons 



Kids Stuff Preschool and Daycare 
 

As I mowed the church lawns last week it was evident that summer was nearing its end and that fall was 

right around the corner.  The leaves were covering the ground as fast as I was picking them up.  Every 

year the seasons seem to go by faster around here.  Of course it helps when we had as great a summer 

as we did here at Kids Stuff. 
 

I'm sad to think about the raspberries coming to an end that Tom Burgess planted for everyone.  That's 

one of the greatest joys of summer around here for everyone.  The children quickly pick up on making 

that their stop as they come in in the mornings and their last stop before loading up with their parents at 

night.  We also have parents and children who enjoy making stops at the rose garden.  When witnessing 

these little moments I'm often reminded of how great it is to be involved in a center that is so closely  

connected with our church family.  So often we are remembered when our church members are doing 

God's work. 
      

Throughout the year we've been blessed with gifts from members who are thinking of us when they're out 

at yard sales or just clearing out things at their own houses.  She hasn't done it for awhile now due to 

health issues, but I always enjoyed Roberta Witteman's stops down in my preschool class to drop off 

something that she just knew we could put to good use and reminisce to me about her days of teaching.  

Quite often as I listened to her stories, I would feel like we were kind of spoiled around here. 
 

We are also fortunate enough to be thought of when events have leftover goodies.  Recently Kathy Huff 

came to us after the Classics luncheon and said she had a whole pan of spice cake if we could use it.  Of 

course we jumped on that for an afternoon snack.  Not only was it delicious, but it seemed to set the    

beginnings of the holiday season around here.  When Ms. Lynn served it to her class the kids awed over 

the smell and said it smelled like Christmas.  It's amazing how at these very young ages, kids are already 

identifying scents with seasons. 
 

We just hope everyone is aware of how thankful we are that so many of you help make this a better place 

for all our children.  Kids Stuff wouldn't be what is today without everyone's love and support and every-

one working together toward the same mission.  Know Christ  Love God  Serve Others. 
 

God Bless, Ms. Carolyn 

We have all experienced forgetting our checkbook, check, or cash at home as we get 

ready for church.  In today’s electronic society many of us set up payments to be      au-

tomatically deducted from accounts at our individual financial institutions. 
 

As a convenience for our church family, the option of Electronic Funds Transfer is      

available.  Debits would occur on either the 5th or 20th of each month, your choice.  In 

the event you would find it necessary to alter your donation, be it up or down, or need to 

skip a month, simply notify the church office.  Also, you can opt out at  anytime. 
 

Enrollment forms are available in the church office.  If you have questions, you can      

contact our church treasurer, Marie Hamann. 



Consecration Sunday Is Coming 

November 9 

 

Congregations that approach financial stewardship from a Biblical perspective do not view the 

money Christians give to their church merely as a way to pay its bills.  Rather, financial       

contributions are a way to help people grow spiritually in their relationship with God by      

supporting their church’s mission and ministry with a percentage of their incomes. 
 

Our Leadership Team is again recommending that we use the New Consecration Sunday  

Stewardship Program as a way to teach the Biblical and spiritual principles of generous giving. 
 

New Consecration Sunday is based on the Biblical philosophy of the need of the giver to give 

for his or her own spiritual development, rather than on the need of the church to receive.   

Instead of treating people like members of a social club who should pay their dues, we will 

treat people like followers of Jesus Christ who want to give unselfishly as an act of             

discipleship.  New Consecration Sunday encourages people toward proportionate and          

systematic giving in response to the question, “What percentage of my income is God calling 

me to give?”  During morning worship on Consecration Sunday, we are asking our attendees 

and members to make their financial commitments to our church’s ministry. 
 

Every attendee and member who completes an Estimate of Giving Card does so voluntarily by 

attending morning worship on Consecration Sunday.  We urge people to attend who feel 

strongly opposed to completing a card.  The procedure is done in such a way that no one feels 

personal embarrassment if he or she chooses not to fill out a card. 
 

We will do no home solicitation to ask people to complete cards.  During morning worship our 

guest leader, Rev. Thomas Rieke, will conduct a brief period of instruction and inspiration,  

climaxed by members making their commitments as a confidential act of worship. 
 

Since we make no follow-up visits to ask people to complete their cards, we will make every 

effort to inform, inspire, and commit everyone to attend Consecration Sunday worship on   

November 9. 
 

Thanks in advance for your enthusiastic participation in Consecration Sunday events. 

 

Your Leadership Team 

Consecration Sunday 



          

Servant of the Month 

 

Our October Servant of the Month is Dwayne Evanson.  Dwayne does so much 

in our church and community, it is difficult to list it all.  He is the president of 

our United Methodist Men.  In that capacity he recently organized the tool and 

sporting goods parking lot sale that was so successful.  He also was the driving 

force behind our "Imagine No Malaria" chili feed.  Dwayne prepares and serves 

meals twice a month at the Salvation Army Community Shelter.  He is a mentor 

to youth and returning veterans and is always recruiting others to join him in 

this important ministry.  Dwayne is also responsible for the bus ministry that 

brings people to church each Sunday (and also takes them home!)  And he is a 

regular contributor to this newsletter.  We can't imagine this church without 

Dwayne Evanson, so it seems a small thing to say thanks with this well deserved recognition.  

 

Dwayne Evanson 

Saturday,  
November 1st 

9:00 a.m. ~ 3:00 p.m. 

 

Our all-church Annual Christmas Bazaar is just 

around the corner!  Our ladies have been hard at 

work for months creating things that you simply 

won’t be able to resist.  
 

Mark your calendar  

and plan to come and get all your  

Christmas shopping done! 
 

We are still counting on the congregation for     

donated items.  Anything handmade is welcome 

and appreciated.  Jams and jellies are especially 

needed, as well as baked goods.  There are still 

several stacks of dish towels (and patterns) in the 

church office for embroidering.  
 

Donations will be accepted through Friday,       

October 31.  If you have any questions, contact 

Melva Dinius at 466-3734 

Annual Christmas Bazaar 
Building and Grounds 

 

The Building and Grounds Committee has several 

areas where someone with experience is needed: 
 

1) Replace the cracked sink in the Fellowship Hall 

restroom.  A replacement sink has already 

been purchased.  

2) The commercial grade refrigerator purchased 

by the Bazaar Committee 12 years needs the 

door seals replaced.  New seals have arrived, 

but we need someone to install them.   
 

If either of these jobs are something you have 

experience doing, please contact Patsy Waters or 

the church office.   

 

Anotherther project that could use some willing 

and able bodies include: 
 

1) The building of a walkway from the church to 

the G.P.S. Building.  John Watts and Doug 

Renfrow will head this up. 
 

To assist, get in touch with one on the contacts or 

the church office. 

 

Thank you, Patsy Waters 



Men’s Ministry 

 

Our group of seven met at Canyon Creek Restaurant on September 9.  The food and service was        

approved by everyone, so we’ll meet there again on October 14 (mark your calendar!)  The program was 

from chapter 4 of Power Surge: Culture Shock discussing moving from a membership to a discipleship         

congregation.  The best example of this was the recent 40 Days small groups program:  A discipleship 

congregation centers on the church mission statement as the heart of the church and connects believers 

to Jesus Christ.  When we all work together using our individual talents and gifts for the common good, 

we are all better than we could be alone.  Based on that, there seems to be a disconnect now that did not 

exist when we had several small groups with various ministry tasks.   
 

We thank Kathy Huff, Director of Church Life for her efforts on the September 7 insert on “How Do      

Ministry Teams Get Started.”  More people need to get involved.  A discipleship congregation plants a   

theology of hospitality and care in every small group, every ministry team, every event and program of 

the church.  How we greet people sets the stage for how we shall both care for them and ultimately    

engage them in caring for others.  The health and vitality of a community of faith are the responsibility of 

all the faithful. 
 

There is a preliminary approval for our next program following the completion of Power Surge called    

Everybody’s Normal Until You Get To Know Them.  A book will be ordered and reviewed for our October 

meeting. 
 

The outreach with the Nampa Community Shelter operated by the Salvation Army continues to be our 

number one service to the community.  Curtis Wilhite prepared a red bean, rice, ham and sausage      

casserole that was outstanding!  Eighty-two meals, plus many seconds, were served in September. 
 

The UM Men were invited to join the newly formed Boy Scout program as their sponsor.  there was    

unanimous approval of being their sponsor and providing $200 to help them get started.   
 

As a side note, Curtis Wilhite and Dwayne Evanson attended the Veterans Court on September 8 and the 

Veterans Mentoring Group that followed.  The guest speaker was Richard Pimentel and the mentor      

coordinator was Nancy Jacobsen, both members of the church.  It was a very interesting and informative 

speech geared to helping the mentors of veterans to be understanding, assisting and making their time 

together productive.  Veterans were cautioned that the Veterans Court program is not a “free pass.”  

There may be reasons for problems, but do not use reasons for excuses.  Richard focused on “training”     

employers, families, and friends that transition back into civilian live is a long process.  God bless Richard 

and Nancy. 

 

Dwayne Evanson, United Methodist Men 



Women’s Book Group 
 

The Women’s Book Group will be  

discussing Orphan Train by Christina 

Baker Kline on October 18 at 9:30 

a.m. in the GPS.  Please note that in 

October we are meeting on the 3rd 

Saturday, not the usual 2nd Saturday 

because of the Women’s Retreat.   
 

Rich in detail and epic in scope, Orphan Train is a 

powerful novel of upheaval and resilience, of     

unexpected friendship, and of the secrets we carry 

that keep us from finding out who we are.  
 

Upcoming books: 

November: The Light Between Oceans 

by M.L. Steadman 
 

December:  

Ornament Exchange at Kathy Huff’s home.   

More details to come. 
 

January: Firefly Lane by Kristin Hannah 

WOMEN’S RETREAT  

October 10-12 

at Brady House in McCall 
 

The $55.00 cost includes lodging and food.  If you 

are interested in attending and haven’t signed up, 

contact Heather Carter as soon as possible.  Her 

contact information is below. 

To request more information or if you have    

questions about book group or the retreat,  

please contact Heather Carter at              sus-

crapper@cableone.net or 914-3152. 

Canyon County  
Crop Hunger Walk 

 

October 19 @ NNU Brandt Building 
2pm Registration / 2:30pm Walk 

 

www.cropwalk.org 

Saturday,  

October 25 

Trunk or Treat @ 6 p.m. 

Carnival @ 6:30 p.m. 

Games & Prizes & Food & Cake Walk 

Bring the kids  

for a safe and fun  

Halloween event! 



BITS AND BITES 

Dear Church Family - 

Thank you to our wonderful church family for all of the 

cards, phone calls, and most of all the prayers for Gene’s 

surgery and recovery.  God has truly been good to us and 

everything has gone well. 

- Gene and Melva Dinius 

 

Methodist Men’s Yard Sale Report - 

Thanks to all who donated items and time to the “Yard 

Sale.”  Success cannot be measured by the bottom line 

alone—there was fellowship, negotiating, fun, surprises, etc.  

The bottom line was $725.25.  Three fishing tackle boxes 

were given to a youth fishing program at Howards.           

Numerous unsold power and hand tools were given to      

Skyview wood-working class.  How proud Alvin Hayward 

would be to know they will be used by students.  Some   

unsold fishing items were returned to the donor.  The Nam-

pa High Wrestling Team received some scrap metal.  A boat 

from Kids Stuff will once again float (I hope) on Lake Lowell.  

The fish at C.J. Strike are relieved to know Gene Bowman 

gave up his quest to put them in the frying pan—thanks for 

the tackle Gene.  And God Bless Marie Hamann for being 

our cashier. 

- With Appreciation, Dwayne Evanson 

 

To My Wonderful Church Family - 

Many, many thanks for all the calls, prayers, and cards    

during my recent recuperation from cataract surgery.  Your 

love and concern were such a comfort to me. 

- Shirley Harrell 

 

Dear Church Family - 

I want to thank the church for the beautiful afghan.  Also 

thanks to all those who sent cards, phone calls, visits and 

food.  I’m looking forward to being back in church.  God 

bless each and every one of you.   

- Helen Reed 

Thank you for all your support and 

overwhelming generosity!   

Several cash donations came in, and 

after talking with Sherman about what 

their most urgent need was 19 back-

packs and more copy paper were     

purchased.  This has all been delivered. 
 

We recently received a BIG envelope 

full of hand-made “THANK YOU” cards 

from several of the students, and a note 

from the staff . . .  
 

Thank you Church Members for all the 

supplies they you provided us.  We love 

you!  From the Staff and Students at 

Sherman 
 

Some of the student cards are available 

to view at the Sherman display in the 

narthex.  Take a moment to check out 

their artwork and sentiments. 

SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE 
for Sherman Elementary  

All newsletter and calendar  
information for the   

NOVEMBER newsletter 
needs to be into the church office  

or emailed to the church  

NO LATER  
than  

Friday, October 24! 



NUMBERS THAT MATTER 

 

September Worship Attendance: 

    

 

 

         

   

                 

 2014 Average:  189 

Volume 12, Issue 10 

 7 14 21 28  

9 a.m.  85 86 77  

11 a.m.  75 71 86  

5:30 p.m. 15 22 30 25  

Total 151 182 187 188  

 
 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

 
Oct 8  Annilese Jensen 
Oct 9  Bob Healea 
Oct 10  Joe Carter 
Oct 11  Stacy House 
Oct 13  Melinda Butkus 
Oct 14  Halee Schafer 
Oct 14  Judy Matthews 
Oct 16  Joe Harvey 
Oct 18  Dawn Renfrow 
Oct 19  Georgia Wirth 
Oct 19    Ruth Sessions 
Oct 20  Karla Fisher 
Oct 21  Ron Muller 
Oct 21  Kayla Pratte 
Oct 21  Will Pratte 
Oct 22  Vicky Kausen 
Oct 23  Jay Curtis 
Oct 26  Megan Silva 
Oct 26  Carol Loux 
Oct 29  Annette Farmer 
Oct 30  Thompson Brown 
Oct 30  Kelsey Nickel  
Oct 31  Janet Beymer 
 
 
 

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 
 
Oct 6  Gene & Melva Dinius 
Oct 12  Earl & Larie Ratcliff 
Oct 15  Jarrod & Leah Hurlbert 
Oct 17  Jay & Carolyn Curtis 
Oct 19  Bill & Pam Kemp 
Oct 23  Craig & Brandy Yearous 
 

 
 

 

Please contact the church office  
if we have missed your special day! 

FELLOWSHIP COOKIE ROTATION 

 

October 5 . . . N—R 

October 12 . . . S—Z 

October 19 . . . A—B 

October 26 . . . C—E 

10am 
service 

136 



Nampa First United Methodist Church 

2717 12th Avenue Road    Nampa, ID  83686 

208-467-1151 

Email:    nampaumc@gmail.com 

Website:  www.nampaumc.org 

 

KIDS STUFF EARLY LEARNING PRESCHOOL  

AND CHILD CARE CENTER 

208-467-2178 

Address Service Requested 

SUNDAY WORSHIP HOURS 
 

Childcare in the nursery is provided during morning services. 
 

9:00 a.m. – Wesley Service:  Traditional worship 
10:00 a.m. – Sunday School & Shared Fellowship Time 
11:00 a.m. – Celebration Service:  Contemporary worship   
5:30 p.m. – Simply Worship:  For the disabled and their friends 

Our building is 
accessible to all! 

Pastor: John Watts 
Office Manager: Carol Ogren 
Church Life: Kathy Huff 
Kids Stuff Director: Carolyn Curtis 
Treasurer: Marie Hamann 
Organist: Nancy Parks 
Choir Director: Jeanne Kusterer 
Lead Musician: Tim Swanson 
Custodian: Carolyn Curtis 
Lay Leader:  Heather Carter 
Bishop: Grant Hagiya 
District Superintendent: Kim Fields 
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October 2014 

Monday through Friday 
9:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m.  

Office Hours 


